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Dear Friends,

In 2017, the National Coalition for Cancer Survivorship (NCCS) 

continued our three decades of advocacy to transform cancer 

care for everyone touched by cancer. We held our seventeenth 

year of Cancer Policy Roundtable meetings, bringing together 

thought leaders from throughout the health care system 

to discuss critical issues vital to improving cancer care. We 

expanded our Cancer Policy and Advocacy Team (CPAT) 

program, culminating with over 60 patient advocates from 

across the country coming to Washington, D.C. for a symposium 

and over 120 meetings with Members of Congress. I am also 

proud to say we continued to grow the Ellen L. Stovall Award 

for Innovation in Patient-Centered Cancer Care. The strength 

of the applications made choosing one winner impossible, 

and the Selection Committee chose two incredible champions 

for patients: Pat Coyne, MSN, from the Medical University of 

South Carolina and Meg Gaines, JD, LLM, from the University of 

Wisconsin, Madison.

We also spent a considerable amount of time protecting the 

A�ordable Care Act (ACA) from Congressional e�orts to repeal 

the legislation. NCCS is a strong supporter of the ACA, as the 

law o�ers unprecedented personal, medical, and �nancial 

protections, allowing cancer patients, survivors, and their 

families some semblance of peace of mind that they never 

had before. We helped organize and lead our grassroots and 

other patient organizations in opposition to several proposals 

to repeal the ACA, all of which would have resulted in millions 

of Americans losing health care coverage, premium costs 

skyrocketing, and protections being eroded, threatening cancer 

patients and their families. While these bills were thankfully 

defeated in Congress, e�orts continue to undermine the ACA 

through other means. 

Our advocacy on behalf of patients is now more important than 

ever. Thank you for your continued support of NCCS, as we 

transform the health care system for all touched by cancer.

Sincerely,

Shelley Fuld Nasso, MPP

Chief Executive O�cer
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